HOWEVALLEY ELEMENTARY

SBDM MINUTES

February 27, 2006

2:45 P.M.

Members present:  Donna Ghaderi- teacher (library/media specialist), Mary Borders – teacher, Donna Keeney-parent, Dora Thomas- parent, and Beth Handel-principal/chairperson.  

Mrs. Handel presented the proposed February agenda and SBDM Committee approved the agenda as presented.

Minutes from the January SBDM meeting were presented.  Committee approved as read.  Ghaderi- first motion, Borders- second motion, all approved.

Mrs. Handel presented a revised Title I budget from Mrs. Kuhn, Title I instructor.  Some excess funds were available in the salary category. The new budget reflects a move of funds to parent involvement and professional development.  Donna Keeney made a motion to accept the new budget,  Dora Thomas seconded the motion.  All were in favor.

Mrs. Handel shared with the committee that other ESS funds were available for additional ESS services if the school wanted to submit a proposal.  A proposal was submitted by Mrs. Handel from Sarah Kuhn, ESS Coordinator for additional after school tutoring for 3rd grade.  Dora Thomas made a motion to accept the ESS plan and Donna Ghaderi seconded the motion.  All members were in favor.

Mrs. Handel reported that the final selection of textbooks was done.  The staff wanted to recommend that Scott Foresman be adopted as the reading text for Howevalley.  That text has been selected districtwide at all other elementary schools.  A complete textbook plan will be submitted at a future meeting.  Mary Borders made a motion to accept Scott Foresman as the reading textbook selection for Howevalley.  Donna Keeney seconded the motion.  All members were in favor.

Mrs. Handel  and Mrs. Borders shared information about the Thoughtful Education professional development opportunity that exists for the school.  Mrs. Borders discussed her brief observation at G.C. Burkhead.  She stated that she felt like it was practical techniques that all teachers could use.  Committee agreed it would be a tremendous opportunity for our staff.  Dora Thomas made a motion to request Thoughtful Education as a Section 7 request for Howevalley.  Donna Ghaderi seconded the motion.  All were in favor.

The council talked at great length about the prioritization of the Section 7 requests for next year.  The school has been cut to ½ time librarian, cut .5 Arts and Humanities teacher, and federal Title I funds have been cut over $8,000 that will result in a staffing decrease in Title I as well.  The teacher staffing is also in question.  The board has allocated the school only 9.5 homeroom teachers.  Mrs. Handel will request more clarification on that issue.  The council agreed to make staffing the library and Arts and Humanities position first priority, without adequate staffing the programs requested would not be as successful.  

Accident reports and the school activities budget were presented for review.

With no other business the meeting adjourned at 4:15 p.m.  The next scheduled meeting will be on Monday, March 27, 2006 at 2:45 p.m. in the school library.

